
We, the people of God, led and inspired by the Holy Spirit, fed by 
the Word and the Eucharist, strive to share our faith and live our 

lives daily as disciples of Christ. 

CALLED,  GIFTED,  SENT FORTH 

3rd Sunday of Lent (Year C) 
 

Just Trust Me!!! 
The first reading taken from the Book of Exodus, God says to 
Moses: I have seen the suffering of my people; I have heard their 
cry; I know well the suffering they are undergoing; and I am upset, 
I am disturbed, I have decided to do something, to intervene, and 
to set my people free. And now comes a description of the 
inconceivable way in which God decided to pursue and to 
accomplish His plans. He continued saying to Moses: I am sending 
you to Pharaoh to bring my people out of Egypt. 
 

The only reassurance Moses gets is this promise from God: Do 
not be afraid, I will be with you. As if God is saying to Moses: It is 
not you who are asked to the work. No, I ask you only to let me 
do through you what I wish to do. I will be with you and will see 
you through it. Just trust me! 
 

Here, we are dealing with the mystery of how God deals with 
His people in the world, including us today. God will not and 
cannot intervene directly in this world. He needs the 
instrumentality of people who are willing to give God their flesh 
and bones, their bodies, their talents, and gifts through which He 
will make His presence felt in the midst of the human situation. 
He needs people to do what He wants done for the people and 
for the world as a whole. God needs you/me through whom He 
can reach other people. 
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Exodus 3:1-8,13-15; Corinthians 10:1-6,10-12; Gospel Luke 13: 1-9 



PRAYERS FOR THE SICK 
Please remember these and other 
sick people of the Parish in your 

prayers. 

Lena Barnao, Brother James,  
Joan Hall, Michael & Anne Wheeler, 

Rosa Marie Santos, Lie Perez,  
Margaret Tinney,  

Tim Heath, Helen Thomson,  
Margaret Smith, Monty Garrick,  
Eileen Dellabarca, Mary Fagan,  

Niamh Quinn, Niko Perez,  
Valelia Lafaele, Etuale Perez, Bill S, 

Matalena Lemoto,  
Cathy & Joe Richardson, 

Zmerid Bakhos, Julie Soane, Fetu Perez, 
Hililo Savelio, Ana Pereira, 

Nathan Lysaght, Owen Hessian,  
Leota Toluao Osa Faamao, 

Anau Patemus Sialau (Samoa), 
Maureen Te Wehioterangi Jehly, 

Kalolo Misa, Joe Wesselingh. 
If you know of anyone who is 

confined to their home or who 
needs a visit with 
Holy Communion, 

please advise the Parish Office 
(971.7885) 

REST IN PEACE   
Please remember in your prayers the souls 

of our recently deceased. 
Gerard Cuddigan, David Crooks, 
Maurice Bayly (Bay) de Latour. 

May they rest in God’s eternal peace. 
 

ANNIVERSARIES 
We remember and pray at all Masses for 
our loved family members, friends and 
parishioners whose anniversaries occur 

about this time. 
Gerard Perk, Ken Pettit, Stephen Howard, 
Anika Stephen-de-Sousa, Gerald Haines, 

Mieczyslaw Piotr Czudaj,  
Margaret Ann OΩDonovan, Russell Gilden. 
May they rest in God’s eternal peace. 

 
Eternal Rest, grant to them, O Lord. And 
let perpetual light shine upon them.  
May they rest in peace. Amen. 

 
 

  

Responsorial Psalm 
The Lord is kind and merciful. 

In Our Prayers 

Parish Notices 

REMINDERS WHEN ATTENDING MASS 
 

¶ Vaccine Pass sighted and/or verified on entry to church. 
¶ Please keep to your bubbles. 
¶ Masks to be worn at all times. 
¶ No singing. 
¶ Limit of 100 in Church.  Need to book online (holyspirit.nz) or 

phone parish office 971 7885 no later than midday Friday. 
¶ Please observe distances when going to communion. 



BAPTISM PREPARATION SESSION: 
The next Baptism Preparation session will be Thursday, 7th April 2022 (first 
Thursday of the month) in the Church Foyer, Sacred Heart Church 41 
Britannia St. Petone, 7:00pm. Parents wishing to have their child baptized 
are invited to attend. If you wish to attend the session please register by 
contacting the Parish Office at 971 7885. 
 
CARITAS LENTEN GIVING ENVELOPE PACKS: 
The Lenten giving packs have been distributed and are available at the back of our 
churches. You can either use the weekly donation envelopes or use a single donation 
envelope. You may either return your donation envelopes in the offertory basket at Mass 
or send them to Caritas directly. A freepost envelope is available for this option. NZ Post 
specifies that cash must not be sent 
through the post. 
 

Donations received by Caritas in these 
envelopes by 31 March 2022 will be sent 
receipts for the 2021/2022 tax year,  
Donations received by Caritas after April 1st 
will be sent receipts for the 2022/2023 tax 
year.  
 

Thank you for your generous support. 

 
PLANNED GIVING TO THE PARISH: 
We encourage parishioners to support the life and ministry of the Parish of the Holy 
Spirit ï Te Wairua Tapu through making your weekly offering by automatic payment. 
Automatic payment contributions make it easier for us to plan our activities and to 
budget for expenses more accurately. If you would like to sign up to our planned giving 
programme, please contact the parish office at (04) 971 7885 for more information.  
 

For those who are already in our planned giving using envelopes, we encourage you to 
go on Automatic Payment.  Our bank account number is:  
BNZ 02 0544 0049224 00 and put your name and PG number as a reference.   
Your financial contributions are greatly appreciated. - Thank you. 
 
LOST AND FOUND: 
At Sacred Heart Church Petone, after the 9:30am Mass, a Fly Buys Card has been 
handed to the office in the name of Hunter Gilbertson. 
It can be collected at the office during office hours 10:00am ï 2:00pm Monday ï Friday. 

WISDOM FROM POPE FRANCIS  
 

In God, no act of love, no matter how small, and no 
generous effort will ever be lost.  

 

Message for Lent 2022 

Synodality is the way of being the Church 
today according to the will of God, in a 

dynamic of discerning and listening 
together to the voice of the Holy Spirit. 

 

Pope Francis 

https://www.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/messages/lent/documents/20211111-messaggio-quaresima2022.html


ST PATRICK, WAINUIOMATA 
STATIONS OF THE CROSS: 7:00pm in the church every Friday during Lent. 
 

ROSARY: Every Wednesday after the 6.30pm Mass. 
 

ST VINNIES WAINUIOMATA: we are now open every Saturday 9:00am to 11:00am. 
Great bargains for all.  See you there. 
 

SACRED HEART, PETONE 
STATIONS OF THE CROSS: 7:00pm every Friday during Lent.  
 

AVAILABLE HELP DURING COVID: 
Are you isolating because there's Covid in your household?  Or are you a more vulnera-
ble member of our community who would prefer to keep close to home and avoid super-
markets at the moment? There are parishioners who can help. We can collect groceries 
and other supplies, or are available if you're feeling isolated and would appreciate a 
friendly chat on the phone. Please call Cath Fitzgerald on 586 7598 or 021 1733 629. 
 

SAN ANTONIO, EASTBOURNE 
VIRTUAL ROSARY FOR UKRAINE: 
Dear friends of San Antonio 
Join us for The Rosary on 21st March, Monday evening at 7:00pm. The 
intention is to offer the decades up to Mary for her to help the people of 
Ukraine, in this time of their dreadful plight. This is a virtual Rosary prayer, 
please join at this link: 
https://meet.google.com/yto-yxvb-knh. 
Feel very welcome to collect a candle at the door of the church on Saturday 19 March. 
 

OUR LADY OF THE ROSARY, WAIWETU 
ST. VINCENT DE PAUL MEETING: Monday 21 March 2022 in Our Lady of the  
Rosary Community Church foyer commencing at 7.30 pm. 
 

SYNOD MEETING: There will be no Synod meeting this week. The final Synod meeting 
will be on Wednesday, 30th March at 7.30pm in the meeting room at OLR church. 

DAILY READINGS FOR THIS WEEK 
 

March 
21 2 Kg 5: 1-15; Lk 4: 24-30  
22 Dan 3:25,34-43; Mt 18: 21-35 
23 Deut 4: 1,5-9; Mt 5: 17-19 
24 Jer 7: 23-28; Lk 11: 14-23 
25 Is 7: 10-14,8-10, Lk 1, 26-38 
26 Hosea 5: 15-6:6; Lk 18: 9-14 
27 Joshua 5: 9-12; 2 Cor 5: 17-21; Lk  15: 

 1-3, 11-32 

NEXT SUNDAYôS READINGS  
4th Sunday of Lent 
 

First reading: Joshua 5: 9-12 The people of 
God went to the promised land and there kept 
the Passover. 
Second reading: .Corinthians 5: 17-21 
God reconciled us to himself through Christ. 
Gospel: Luke 15: 1-3, 11-32 Your brother 
here was dead and has come to life. 

READINGS  

Archdiocesan Notice  

HOLY HOUR – 22 MARCH, CONNOLLY HALL: 
You are invited to come to a Holy Hour on Tuesday 22 March at the Connolly Hall Chapel 
beginning at 7.30 pm to pray for vocations to the priesthood and consecrated life. We will also 
be praying for peace in the world and especially for peace in Ukraine. Included in the hour will be 
prayers, scripture reading and silence, concluding with Benediction.  All are welcome. 

https://meet.google.com/yto-yxvb-knh

